
I 
t’s safe to say that Robert Brutus traveled the 

farthest to get to Buccaneer Bay. He grew up in 

Haiti, which is more than 2,000 miles from Ne-

braska. Growing up, he became acquainted with a 

woman who was a missionary from Nebraska, and 

that’s what inspired him to move to America in his 

late teens. He had no idea where the state was. 

Even though Haiti was not as financially solid as the 

United States, Robert wants to give credit to “the 

greatest man that ever lived,” his father, Ornil, who 

made all the financial sacrifices to obtain the neces-

sary first-year tuition for him to attend a private 

school, Union College.  

Today he’s retired and living on Ridgeway Road and 

enjoying life as a music instructor under the name 

Uncle Bob. He and his wife, Phyllis, of more than 40 

years, moved into the Buc Bay neighborhood three 

years ago. 

Robert made the move to Nebraska and enrolled at 

Lincoln’s Union College, a private Seventh-day Ad-

ventist school. His original plan was to attend medical 

school but found out it was quite expensive. So with 

computers just arriving, he elected to study computer 

science. 

It was then that he met Phyllis, and today the couple has four 

daughters and eight grandchildren. 

After getting his degree, Robert was employed by the state of 

Nebraska. He then switched to become a consultant on com-

puter programming. 

“My first job was on a project for Microsoft,” he said. “That was 

in Omaha, and it was very successful.” 

From there, Robert moved on to a position with First Data in 

Omaha. In the late 1990s, the family moved to Elkhorn. 

Robert’s grandson Samuel, son of daughter Rachel, (who had 

neuroblastoma cancer) and some of her other children had 

been going in and out of hospital, which triggered him to move 

to Washington State to help Rachel. 

“Rachel had some issues herself with Multiple Sclerosis,” Rob-

ert recalled. “She needed our help.” 

Getting to know Buc Bay residents 

Music plays a big role in his life 

See Uncle Bob, Page 2 

August 2023 

Robert began playing the guitar at around age 14, and he also 

learned to play the piano while attending college in Lincoln. He 

took the lessons from the father of the woman he met while 

living in Haiti. 

Years later, he became the author of a book titled “Frantic 

Souls,” which was published earlier this year. In 2012, he co-

authored a book titled “Help and Hope for Haiti,” which was 

written by Rubens Pamies, M.D., former chancellor at the Uni-

versity of Nebraska Medical Center. 

Long before then, he concentrated on improving his guitar-

playing skills. 

“When I first started,” he said, “I didn’t have any teachers, so it 

was very hard for me.” 

 Robert Brutus enjoys playing — and teaching — the guitar. He 

 and wife Phyllis moved to Buccaneer Bay three years ago. 
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Uncle Bob: Robert enjoys sharing his talent at his church 

Continued from Page 1 

But once he felt comfortable with the instrument, he began 

playing before crowds. 

“When I go to church, I give concerts with my guitar,” he said. 

“It was my goal to do that.” 

By the time he and 

Phyllis moved to 

Bay Hills, Robert 

retired but wanted 

to stay busy by 

providing music 

lessons to those 

who were interest-

ed. 

“I have a few stu-

dents from here,” 

he said. “I have 

one lady from the 

area, and she’s 

doing well. She 

comes every week. 

She’s making a lot 

of progress.” 

Robert also men-

tors students online. 

He has a daughter who lives in Bellevue, and that’s how he 

learned about Buccaneer Bay. But first, Robert and Phyllis put 

in an offer on a house in Lincoln. 

“We found this one at the last minute,” he said. “We got it right 

away.” 

Like many Buc Bay residents, Robert and Phyllis enjoy the 

neighborhood for its peacefulness and the occasional sightings 

of wildlife. 

“What I like about the area,” Robert said, “is that the people are 

very nice. We know our neighbors and talk to them all the time. 

They’re all very courteous. Before we had the fence put in, we 

had deer in the yard all the time.” 

Robert enjoys working with students who range from quite 

young to older. 

“For girls or boys, a good age would be around 14,” he said. 

“That’s when they can really understand. I don’t cram theory 

all the time on them. I give them the freedom. If they don’t 

want to play classical music, I have an electric guitar in my 

closet they can use if they want to play country music or what-

ever they like. 

“When they study music the way they’re supposed to, it’s much 

easier for them to switch to a different genre. They can have 

good foundations.” 

Age is never an issue, Robert said, when it comes to learning to 

play a guitar or piano. He encourages retired people to pick up 

a new hobby by taking up an instrument. 

“You’ve got to get a hobby,” he said. 

 Robert enjoys spending time with the grandkids who 

live close by. 

Meet this month’s pets 

Bob and Amy 

Hoffer stop for 

a photo of their 

three terriers 

during a recent 

walk. They live 

on Lakeside 

Drive. 

 Phyllis and Robert Brutus have 

been married for more than 40 

years. 



Advertising is welcome 
The Buccaneer Bay Newsletter is distributed to more than 

400 homes, and even more eyes see it on the Buc Bay 

Facebook site. If you’d like to advertise, here are the monthly 

rates: 

Business-size card — $2.00 

¼-page size — $4.00 

½-page size — $5.00 

Full page — $10 

New advertisements/business cards should be emailed (as a 

jpeg) to John Fey at: jmfey1952@gmail.com 

Buccaneer Bay Newsletter 

The Buccaneer Bay Newsletter is produced monthly for 

residents of Buccaneer Bay’s Sanitary Improvement District 

No. 5. 

Editor/Publisher ……………………………………………..  John Fey 

Designer/Creative Director ………...…………………… Gerry Fey 

Copy Editor …………………………………………….……  Shirley Fey 

Contributing Writers …...………….……... All Buc Bay residents 

To contact the editor or contribute stories, photos or 

comments email: jmfey1952@gmail.com. 
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Mild mannered female cicada killer wasps are active across 

parts of America during the summer, intent on their tasks of 1) 

digging underground burrows and 2) provisioning them with 

paralyzed cicadas that will be food for their grub-like larvae. 

The wasps will be very focused on these tasks for several 

weeks.  

Tall grass does not seem to keep them from locating the en-

trance. 

Why are cicada killers so abundant in some are-

as? These solitary wasps choose sites with specific characteris-

tics: well-drained, light-textured soils in full sunlight that are 

near trees harboring cicadas. They may dig along sidewalk or 

patio edges, in flower beds, gardens or lawns. As much as 100 

cubic inches of soil may be brought to the surface as tunnels 

are formed. This can be unsightly in highly managed turf and 

the accumulations may smother grass. Sometimes skunks may 

dig up areas that have been extensively tunneled by the wasps 

to feed on cicadas and wasp larvae.  

Large aggregations of cicada killers can build up over time. An 

estimated 40 percent of the developing larvae (a dozen or more 

per tunnel) may emerge as adults the following year so num-

bers can increase rapidly.  

Are cicada killers dangerous? Females have significant 

stingers which they plunge into cicadas to inject venom that 

paralyzes them. Without doubt, their stings are painful. How-

ever, they are not aggressive and do not have nest-guarding 

instinct of honey bees and hornets. You can walk through areas 

where they are active without attracting attention. 

The buzzing noise that the wasps make and the warning colors 

on their wings and bodies intimidate and discourage predators 

that see them as a large meal. When attacked, females will use 

their stinger to protect themselves.  

Males lack stingers but are territorial. They will approach any-

thing that enters “their area,” including walkers, people mow-

ing or using weed-eaters, or riding tractors. They may hover 

and challenge trespassers but are harmless. That can be easy to 

forget when staring down a big wasp. 

Here’s the scoop on cicada killers 
Will cicada killers harm 

pets? Some dogs and cats 

may catch cicada killers but 

usually only once. Those that 

pick females probably will be 

stung, remember it, and as-

sociate the experience with 

the buzzing sound and warn-

ing colors.  

Some may have a severe re-

action to the venom, espe-

cially if stung in the 

mouth.  If that is suspected, 

the animal should be taken 

to a veterinarian immediate-

ly. Wasp flight begins in ear-

ly morning and can continue 

until dusk. Wasps remain in their burrows at night so encoun-

ters can be avoided by managing the activity of the pet. 

Can cicada killers cause damage? 

Female cicada killers dig extensive tunnels where their young 

will be raised, displacing several pounds of soil in the process. 

Occasionally, it can result in some damage, such destabilizing a 

brick patio laid on sand. This is an instance when control may 

be needed. 

Cicada killers may dig in the loose soil in vegetable gardens or 

flower beds. A burrow at the base of a plant may disrupt its root 

system. If only a few plants are affected, drenching the area 

around their bases with water is probably the best approach. 

The wasps do not like wet soil so they may abandon the site. 

Watering the plants thoroughly will settle soil back around the 

roots, giving them a chance to survive. Do not drench soil 

around plants with an insecticide mix because it may damage 

the roots and/or result in a residue in the plant. Cicada killers 

may begin to dig in sandy areas on playgrounds or in golf course 

sand traps. If practical, keep these areas wet or regularly churn 

the sand to discourage wasps from establishing their tunnels. 

 The cicada killer wasp can        

 be seen around Buccaneer 

 Bay during the summer 

 months. 
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I like to begin most weekday mornings 

by turning off the TV around 7:15 and 

turning on KFAB. I’m sure I’m not 

alone as this is a good way to get infor-

mation, weather forecasts and, of 

course, traffic reports. 

Yes, I have some friends who find one 

of the personalities on the morning 

news show abrasive (think fingernails 

on a chalkboard). From 9 to 11, Scott 

Voorhees takes over. I began listening 

to him around 2008, shortly after the 

World-Herald let me go. 

While I can’t say I’m a huge fan of his 

show, I do enjoy many of them. Among 

my favorites is 

when he occasional-

ly gets a pent-up 

desire to open the 

phone lines and 

take petty com-

plains from listen-

ers. Almost always 

on a Thursday, 

Voorhees calls it 

“Petty Complaint 

Thursday.” 

So this month, while trying to come up 

with something to fill this space, I 

thought I’d throw out some petty com-

plains that have been simmering in my 

head for many, many years. So here 

goes: 

» Grocery shopping. Why is it that 

when there are just a few customers at 

our local Hy-Vee, there’s always one 

with a cart parked right next to the 

item I’m looking for? And it seems to 

take forever for them to move forward. 

» Grocery shopping II. I continue to 

be amazed at people who load up their 

grocery cart to the brim with non-

liquor items and decide it’s OK to check 

out in the liquor department — espe-

cially when I have just one or two bot-

tles in hand. 

» Grocery shopping III. It’s mind-

boggling, to me at least, how many peo-

ple still write checks. I don’t mind that, 

except most of the time they don’t 

begin writing the check until after the 

last item has been scanned. You cer-

tainly could put in Hy-Vee and sign it 

while waiting for the total to show. 

Then the staff member has to run the 

check through the verification ma-

chine, holding you up even longer. 

» Grocery shopping IV. This one 

just popped into my head, and it’s 

about as petty as you can get. Why do 

some people use the exit door to enter 

and the enter door to exit? I guess if it’s 

freezing cold or raining and your car is 

close to one of the doors it might make 

sense. But then why have entry and exit 

doors? 

» Drivers. I could write a book about 

some of the driving I see just about 

every day. But the couple that stand out 

are those who think it’s OK to go 10 or 

more miles per hour over the speed 

limit. The other one involves merging, 

and we’ve had to deal with that for 

months and months. Are you in that 

big of a hurry that you have to speed 

around me just to get a couple of car 

lengths ahead? 

» Road work. Speaking of merging, 

when is the work on Hwy. 75 north of 

Plattsmouth to the Hwy. 34 inter-

change ever going to get completed? 

Not many folks out there are complying 

with the 55 speed limit, that’s for sure. 

This isn’t a petty complaint, it’s legit. 

I’m sure there are many of you who 

have similar petty complaints, and if 

you want to share them with fellow 

newsletter readers, send them to me at 

jmfey1952@gmail.com. 

* * * 

Staying on the subject of driving, I must 

share the story of our trip to Colorado 

last month. It was our fourth straight 

summer of vacationing a week in Gran-

by, which is north of Winter Park. It’s a 

bit of a long drive — a good 10½ to 11 

hours — and you have to drive through 

the heart of Denver. 

We had no issues with traffic going out, 

and it appeared the return trip was go-

ing to go smoothly once we got through 

Denver. But as anyone who has driven 

Nebraska’s I-80 knows, truck conges-

tion is unbelievable. 

The killer is when they try to pass each 

other and cause traffic to back up. 

Worse this time was the truck that de-

cided to change lanes as I was passing. 

I’ve never honked my car horn so many 

times as I did that day. 

From the Editor, John Fey 

A few pet peeves can be petty 

Do you have a story, a 

story idea, photo or joke 

to share? Contact John Fey 

at jmfey1952@gmail.com. 

The art of merging 

seems to be lost on 

too many drivers. 

Common courtesy 

apparently isn’t part 

of their vocabulary. 



FALL AERATION 

 

CONTACT JOHN CAMPIN 

402-853-6909 

 

I have lived in Buccaneer Bay for 12 years. I have 25 years experience and aerate 
over 60 yards here in our neighborhood. I recently purchased a new aerator that 

goes above and beyond when it comes to aerating your yard. The aerator actually 
has a hydrostat that drives the tines into the ground to make plugs anywhere from 

1 to 5 inches. 
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Winning putt from the shootout 

Cindy Benson watches as her putt on No. 2 

goes in to wrap up last month’s Member-

Member shootout. Cindy and Ray Herek 

(standing behind her, admiring the putt) 

were on the winning team. It was one of the 

fastest conclusions to a shootout that many 

could remember. Congrats to all who 

participated in the tournament. (Photo 

submitted by Joe Dyess.) 
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Fireworks photos from July show 

8 
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Gardens are thriving, despite the heat 

The toasty weather at the end of last month didn’t appear to bother various Buc Bay gardens, although some — 

like this one off the Boulevard — needed sprinkler help once in a while. 

A beautiful sight after rain 

Buc Bay resident 

Jeff Gorman 

captured this 

amazing photo of 

the double rainbow 

that took place 

during one of the 

July rainstorms. 

After two months of 

very little rain, 

(May was the driest 

on record), we 

received beneficial 

precipitation the 

first week of last 

month. The golf 

course owners 

surely appreciated 

the rain. 
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Chuckles for this month 

They were born this month 
» Michael Jackson — born 8/29/1958; died 6/25/2009 

» Kobe Bryant — born 8/23/1978; died 1/26/2020 

» Barack Obama — born 8/4/1961 

» Jennifer Lawrence — born 8//15/1990 

» Whitney Houston — born 8/9/1963; died 2/11/2012 

» Neil Armstrong — born 8/5/1930; died 8/25/2012 

» Tom Brady — born 8/3/1977 

» Mila Kunas — born 8/14/1983 

» Usain Bolt — born 8/21/1986 

» Roger Federer — born 8/8/1981 

» Sean Connery — born 8/25/1930; died 1031/2020 

» Cameron Diaz — born 8/30/1972 

» Macaulay Culkin — born 8/26/1980 

» Napoleon Bonaparte — born 8/15/1769; died 5/5/1821 

» Jack Black — born 8/28/1969 

» Magic Johnson — born 8/14/1959 

This month’s quiz: Which of these Hollywood 

stars does NOT have Nebraska ties? A) Nick 

Nolte. B) Gerald Ford. C) Clark Gable. D) 

Marlon Brando. Answer bottom of Page 15 (no 

Google searches allowed). 
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Kitchen open Tuesday – Friday 

Dine in or Carry out 

402-298-8191 

Tuesday: Taco Tuesday, Special menu only 11 a.m. – 8 p.m. 

Wednesday: Burger Special, regular menu also available 5 – 

8 p.m. 

Thursday: Broasted Chicken and Country Fried Steak special, 

regular menu also available 5 – 8 p.m. 

Friday: Prime Rib Special, regular menu also available 5 – 8 

p.m. 
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Last Updated — Nov. 30, 2022 
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End to another beautiful day 

Quiz answer: C.  

Spectacular sunsets are common here at Buccaneer Bay. This photo was taken last month by Mike Gabriel, 

whose backyard overlooks the Bay Hills fifth green. 
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Contact information for SID No. 5 Board 
Board Member Phone Email Committee — Primary 

Kurt Meisinger (Chair) 402-297-4365 kurt.meisinger@buccaneerbay-ne.org Finance, Budget and Audit 

Jim Grotrian 402-679-9158 jim.grotrian@buccaneerbay-ne.org Grounds  

Christine Gibson 402-680-1593  christine.gibson@buccaneerbay-ne.org    

David Martin (Clerk) 402-578-7147 david.martin@buccaneerbay-ne.org Water and Wastewater  

Robert Karr 402-672-7300 robert.karr@buccaneerbay-ne.org  Street and Storm Water Management 
Please feel free to contact any board member with your problem using the contact information from above but please give board 

members at least 24 hours to respond. Most of the board members have full time jobs and are subject to business trips, meetings, 

etc. If your concern or problem is of an emergency nature you may try to contact one of the other board members. 

You can also contact a 

board member via regular 

mail via the SID #5 

address at: 

SID #5 Board of Trustees 

19457 Treasure Island Rd. 

Plattsmouth, NE 68048 

To view the most-recent meeting 

minutes and find out future meeting 

dates, click on this link (it’s under the 

tab at the top that says communica-

tion): 

https://buccaneerbay-ne.org/ 

Text message alerts: Would you like to receive 

alerts and notifications related to SID infrastructure 

such as a water main break, road closure or hydrant 

flushing via text message? Click this link to find 

out: Alerts and Notifications via Text Message – Buc-

caneer Bay – SID #5 (buccaneerbay-ne.org) 

Cass County Historical Society information and news 
Board Members: Sandra Allgeier, 

Plattsmouth; Susanne Astley, 

Plattsmouth; Judy Attebery, Murray; 

Diane Berlett, Plattsmouth, George 

Eledge, Plattsmouth; Don Gappa, 

Plattsmouth; Brad Ksiazek, Plattsmouth; 

Mel Luetchens, Murdock; Julie Schmale, 

Murdock. 

The board usually meets the 

fourth Tuesday of the month. 

Cass County Historical Society 

Foundation: Dave Pankonin, Presi-

dent; Pat Meisinger, Secretary; Leigh 

Jean Koinzan, Treasurer; Mel Luetch-

ens, Board Member; Roger Wehrbein, 

Board Member; Bruce Wiles, Board 

Member. 

2023 Board of Directors 

President 

Roger Wehrbein, Plattsmouth 

Vice President 

Del Hervey, Plattsmouth 

Secretary 

Pat Meisinger, Plattsmouth 

Treasurer 

Alicia Garbers, Plattsmouth 

Cass County Historical 

Society Museum 

646 Main Street, Plattsmouth, NE 

Winter Hours — November-March: 

Tuesday-Saturday —Noon-4 p.m. 

Summer Hours — April—October: 

Tuesday-Sunday — Noon—4 p.m. 

Closed Sundays and Mondays 

Admission: $2.50 for adults, free for 

museum members and children under 

age 12. 

Website: casscountynemuseum.org 

Mission Statement: The Cass County 

Historical Society shall collect, preserve, 

and study materials to document, inter-

pret and present the history of Cass 

County Nebraska to the public. 

Weak short jokes for August 

» Why was Cinderella so bad at soccer? She kept running 

away from the ball! 

» What did the horse say after it tripped? Help! I’ve fall-

en and I can’t giddyup! 

» What do you call a well-balanced horse? Stable. 

» How do you make an egg-roll? You push it! 

» Why do cows wear bells? Because their horns don’t work. 

» Why did the bicycle fall over? Because it was two tired. 

» RIP, boiling water. You’ll be mist. 

» I ordered a chicken and an egg online. I’ll let you know 

what comes first. 

mailto:kurt.meisinger@buccaneerbay-ne.org
mailto:jim.grotrian@buccaneerbay-ne.org
mailto:christine.gibson@buccaneerbay-ne.org
mailto:david.martin@buccaneerbay-ne.org
mailto:robert.karr@buccaneerbay-ne.org
https://buccaneerbay-ne.org/alerts-and-notifications-via-text-message/?fbclid=IwAR2ymX57Vnd3i_nyO4gF3CBMwbZ9BBzIZRypgGPqccsT3YoCLOCpMUH1SBs
https://buccaneerbay-ne.org/alerts-and-notifications-via-text-message/?fbclid=IwAR2ymX57Vnd3i_nyO4gF3CBMwbZ9BBzIZRypgGPqccsT3YoCLOCpMUH1SBs


17 



SID#5 Covenants – Architectural Control 

The Buccaneer Bay Architectural Control process of reviewing requests for changes on your property is now be-

ing managed by Teresa Dilts and Kayla Graff. They will be working with Mike Jensen, Cass County Zoning Ad-

ministrator. 

There are 8 sets of Covenants for Buccaneer Bay.  It seems like every time a new section of Buccaneer Bay opened up another set of 

covenants was made.  I try to make sure that every resident in Buccaneer Bay gets a copy of the covenants that is for their section of 

the neighborhood.  Some realtors will provide a copy of the covenants to the buyer, but I don’t think all of them do.  Most of the 

covenants have some sort of termination clause.  

All sets of covenants are filed at the Register of Deeds office at the Court House.  Not all of the covenants have the same number of 

years that the covenants are in force. 

HILLS COVENANTS in the second section titled: “AMENDED DECLARATION OF COVENANTS, CONDITIONS AND 

RESTRICTIONS”, which covers the following:  These covenants shall run with the land and be binding upon the current and fu-

ture Owners of all Lots in Blocks One (1) through Six (6), inclusive; all Lots in Blocks Fifteen (15) through Twenty (20), inclusive; 

Lots one (1) through Five (5) in Block Seven (7), and; Lot Ten (10) in Block Fourteen (14), all in Buccaneer Bay, a subdivision as 

surveyed, platted and recorded in Cass County, Nebraska, until the year 2029, together with any Lots created by a replat of these 

Lots, and shall be continued for successive periods of twenty-five (25) years unless sooner modified or terminated in writing by 

seventy-five percent (75%) or more of the then record owners of the Properties, with one vote per Lot. 

BAY LAKE COVENANTS in the second section titled: “AMENDED DECLARATION OF COVENANTS, CONDITIONS 

AND RESTRICTIONS”, which covers the following Blocks:  Block 21, 22, 23, 24, and 26 until the year 2000, at which time the 

covenants shall be extended for successive terms of 25 years, which should make them good until 2025. 

Block 31 in Buccaneer Bay incudes Windward Dr. and all side streets in this section, approved in September 2008 for term of 

25 years, which would then expire in 2033. 

Blk 28 Lots 8A/B, Lots 9A/B, and Lot 10 on Lakeside Dr.  These first 2 townhomes and one house are under the original cove-

nants for Lakeside Dr. approved May 18, 2005 for a term of 25 years, which should terminate in 2030. 

Blk 28, Lots 1A – 24B, minus Lots 8A/B, 9A/B and Lot 10 on Lakeside Dr. as described in the Covenants from Lone Tree 

Holdings. Approved May 18, 2017 for a term of 30 years, which would terminate in 2047. 

Bucc Bay 1st Edition – Lots 1R – 39R – Davy Jones Dr. and Davy Jones Cir. Filed February 14, 1996 for a term of 25 years. 

These Covenants have expired. 

Blk 29 Lots 1-26 Fairway Cir., Blk 30 Lots 1-6 – Fairway Dr. – Covenants and restrictions shall run with and bind the land 

and for a term of twenty-five years.  Filed May 18th, 2005, which would expire in 2030. 

Blk 27 Lots 1A – 20B, and Lots 21 – 62 – Sailboat Lake – The Covenants and restrictions shall run with and bind the land 

for a term of 25 years.  Filed December 23, 1996, the Covenants have been renewed.   

Residents under the covenants that will be expiring can be renewed by having residents who want to have the 

covenants continue review and update them.  Each set of covenants has a specification of how many signatures 

are required to approve the revised covenants.  It has been done, but it takes a lot of work. Once the covenants 

are out of date, that section of residents will no longer have to follow any restrictions for their section. 

Note: The process below may be modified as the Newsletter and Welcome Packages are being updated.    

Each time a new resident moves in they receive a Welcome Package that has a copy of the covenants for their location.  The infor-

mation on new residents come in an email from Peoples Service.  Jill Bobenhouse-Teaser will take on putting the Welcome Pack-

ages together and provide the packages to the appropriate Block Captain so the new resident can fill out a Data Sheet to be sent 

to one of the members taking over for Janet. The changes will require the new information to be added to the Buccaneer Bay 

Phone Directory, if the new resident approves, and update the Block Captains list as residents move in and out.   
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Kurt Meisinger      — 402-297-4365 

Jim Grotrain          — 402-679-9158 

Robert Karr           —  402-672-7300 

Christine Gibson  —  402-680-1593 

David Martin         —  402-578-7147 
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Kayla Graff and Teresa Dilts are the 

new ACC leaders. The general number 

for ACC submissions is 402-813-5295. 

Teresa can be reached at 402-680-

1631. 

 

Architectural Control for Blk 27 
Sailboat Lake 

Monthly Water Billing Rates 

Sewer $13.10 + tax monthly flat fee 

Waste Water Treatment Plant Debt 

Reduction — $16.00 a month 

Water base fee up to 5,000 gallons — $13.10 

Additional fees beyond 5,000: 

 5,001 — 10,000: $3.10 

 10,001 — 20,000: $3.25 

 Over 20,001 — $3.40 



COMMENTS 
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